



# PROVA GENERAL D'ACCÉS ALS CICLES FORMATIUS DE GRAU MITJÀ D'APD

EXERCICI		LLENGUA ANGLESA		CONVOCATÒRIA	15 de maig 2019		
LLINATGES I NOM DE L'ASPIRANT							
DNI			SIGNATURA				
VOCAL		Iniesta Ramos, Patricia					
QUALIFICA	CIÓ			SIGNATURA			

#### I DREAMED A DREAM

Before Susan Boyle appeared on a British TV talent show in 2009, she was a shy, middle- aged woman from Scotland. Then she sang "I dreamed a dream" for her audition and she became famous. She didn't win the contest, but millions of people have watched the *YouTube* video of her performance.

She was born in 1961 in a small Scottish town, the youngest of nine children. She suffered from bullying at school. She left with few qualifications and she has had just one job as a cook at a college. But singing was always part of her life, at school and at her local church and pub. Her mother told her to enter the popular UK Britain's *Got Talent* show.

She has recorded six albums and sold millions of copies. Her last album appeared in 2014. She hasn't won a Grammy award but she has been nominated twice.

But Susan has never forgotten where she came from. She still lives in Scotland. She has never married or had children, but she would like to adopt one. She is very generous with her fortune and donates a lot to several charities. She also uses her money to help her friends and family. She has been an inspiration for all the people who have ever wanted to follow a dream.

Adaptado de http://www.bbc.co.uk (última consulta el 13 febrero 2018)

## **PART 1 (5p)**

- 1. Read the text and answer the following questions: (3 p)
- a) Why did Susan Boyle take part in Got Talent?
- b) How does she help other people?
- 2. Are these sentences TRUE or FALSE? (2 p)

		TRUE	FALSE
A.	Susan Boyle was famous before <i>Got Talent</i> .		
В.	The video of her performance was successful on the Internet.		
C.	Susan Boyle has got eight brothers and sisters.		
D.	She has not moved from Scotland.		

## **PART 2 (1p)**

1. Find words in the text for these definitions:

1. Timid, the opposite of outgoing	
2. Two times	
3. The opposite of selfish	
4. A person who prepares food	
5. Prize	

## **PART 3 (4p)**

- **1.** Write a short biography of someone you know (a friend, a member of your family, a famous person ...) including the following information (50-75 words):
  - 1. Name of the person
  - 2. Important dates and places
  - 3. Family information
  - 4. Important facts about his/her life